
Bell's Vireo Seen in Wake County, N.C.

ELOISE F. POTTER
Route 3, Box 114 AA, Zebulon, N.C. 27597

	
10 August 1974

About 18:00 on 10 August 1974, my husband and I heard an unfamiliar finch-like
song in the yard of our home 3.5 miles N of Zebulon, Wake County, N.C. The myster-
ious finch flew away before we could identify it; so Jack went into the house, leaving
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me in the yard with a 7 X 50 binocular in hand. The resident chickadees and titmice
still were calling excitedly and chasing about the trees near the edge of the golf
course. The object of their attention seemed to be a small bird hovering at the tip of a
branch. The small size, generally greenish color, white around the eye, and hovering
flight reminded me of a Ruby-crowned Kinglet; therefore, I followed the bird when
it flew to a nearby oak. Here, in good light at a distance of no more than 30 feet, I
saw a vireo completely new to me. The crown, cheek, and back were uniform light
olive-green. The tail and wings were dark greenish, and wing bars were not at all
distinct. The throat and breast were white; the under tail coverts and belly were yel-
low; and the sides appeared to be white. White spectacles outlined the dark eye. I
watched the bird for several minutes as it crept about the branches, hovered at their
tips, and twice remained motionless in full side view. At no time did I see any field
mark that suggests the bird was anything other than a Bell's Vireo (Vireo bellii).

Red-eyed, White-eyed, and Yellow-throated Vireos nest in or near my yard, so I
am accustomed to seeing juveniles of these species. I am aware that young White-eyed
Vireos have dark eyes; but the white spectacles immediately eliminate this possibility
just as effectively as the vireo's heavy bill removed the kinglet from consideration.

Although there is no published record of this Western and Midwestern species from
the Carolinas, the Bell's Vireo is known to occur east of the Appalachian Mountains.
The first collected specimen for the New York City area was taken on 25 September
1970 by Paul Buckley and party (American Birds, 25:35). In Florida the species is
known as a fall transient and winter visitor. Four Bell's Vireos were seen at Key
Biscayne on 14 September 1968, and one was banded at Homestead on 5 November
1968 (American Birds, 23:39). One Bell's Vireo was reported from Fort Lauderdale on
26 December 1966, where one had been found twice previously in winter (American
Birds, 21:411).

[The acceptance by the records committee of this carefully documented observa-
tion and its publication in The Chat will allow Bell's Vireo to be placed on the Hypo-
thetical List for North Carolina. This species, very difficult to identify unless the
observer is thoroughly familiar with the species, will require further documentation
before being placed on the official North Carolina list. Observers are urged to obtain
photographs or if possible to arrange for the legal collection of such birds for positive
verification.—DEPT. ED.]
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